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ALUMNI ASSOCIATION WELCOMES NEW MEMBERS

Richard Bishop with Honorary Degree recipient Donald
Sutherland.

Reminder

ANNUAL GIVING

The initial response to the replacing of annual dues by
annual giving has been excellent. The total dollar
response is already greater than the total collected all
last year in dues. The numbers, however, are down.

Contribute now! Receipts for income tax purposes for
$10.00 or more will be issued. You may designate where
you wish your contribution applied: scholarships,
library, athletics/recreation, alumni operation, other
(specify); unassigned.

Mail care of Alumni Office, Saint Mary’s University,
Halifax, N.S. B3H 3C3. Please make cheques payable
to Saint Mary’s University.

Alumni Scholarships

At the executive meeting in June, approval was given
for the transfer of $3100 in accumulated interest from
the 175th anniversary alumni fund to provide for ad-
ditional scholarships for the coming academic year.
$1500 has been transferred from the Christian Brothers
Scholarship Fund; $1000 from the Alumni Fund; and
$600 from the Father Burke-Gaffney Memorial Fund.

The Scholarship Committee of the university has been
directed to award these funds to students presently
enrolled.

Approximately 450 new names were added to the
Saint Mary’s University Alumni Association mem-
bership list following the 1981 Spring Convocation, May
11.

The graduates enjoyed five days of activities prior to
the Convocation ceremonies and ended the Grad Week
schedule with the annual Alumni Reception and the
1981 Grad Ball which was held at the Lord Nelson Hotel.

The Alumni Reception was a tremendous success with
two-hundred guests in attendance. The new members
were greeted by Don Keleher, President of the
Association and Richard Bishop, the Alumni-Senior
Class liaison person.

As well as the undergraduate and master’s degrees
conferred at the 1981 Convocation, six honorary degrees
were conferred. The recipients were: Dr. Helen Sawyer
Hogg, Mr. Donald E. Curren, Q.C., Commander C. An-
thony Law, Very Reverend Frederick J. Lynch, S.J., Mr.
J. William E. Mingo, Q.C., and Mr. Donald
Sutherland.

The 1981 Valedictorians were Jasmin Hanley, B.Sc.
and Janice Rooyakkers, B. Comm.

Reverend Fred Lynch, S.J., former President of the
University, is congratulated by Archbishop Hayes ('43)
after the awarding of honoring doctorate at Spring Con-
vocation.



Father Stewart Honored

Father William Stewart, S.J., was voted the Dramatist
of the Year by the Nova Scotia Drama Leagues. The
award was presented by the Lieutenant-Governor of
Nova Scotia at the opening of the Nova Scotia Drama
Festival on April 8.

Father Stewart has been advisor to the university
Drama Society since 1954. He has been President of the
Nova Scotia Drama League and has served as Chairman
of the Board of Directors of the Cultural Federation of
Nova Scotia.

Father Stewart retired from Saint Mary’s on May 30,
1981. He will continue his association from the Jesuits’
residence on Wellington Street.

Executive Meetings

The schedule for the alumni executive meetings is as
follows:
Thursday, August 27
Thursday, September 10
Thursday, October 8
Thursday, October 29
Tuesday, November 24
Thursday, November 17
Alumni are invited to attend any of the meetings. It is
suggested that you call the alumni office to check on date
and location.

SAINT MARY'’S UNIVERSITY

Alumni Association

Here is my contribution to the Saint Mary’s University
Alumni Annual Fund as designated below $

..... Alumni Operation
..... Other (Please specify)

..... Unassigned

Signature

Name

Address

Postal Code

Please make cheques payable to Saint Mary’s Univer- -

sity. Tax receipts will be issued for contributions of
$10.00 or more. Mail care of Alumni Office.

Toronto Chapter

Annual Dinner

Theme— ‘“‘Bringing us together again’’
Friday, October 30, 1981
Old Mill Restaurant—Bloor St., Toronto
$50.00 per couple (single available)
Reserve Immediately—limited numbers
Special guests from the University
Surprise Guest
Ticket information—R. Franklin 675-7360

Art Exhibition

The second annual exhibition of original works of art
by the faculty, alumni, students and staff will take place
at the Art Gallery from January 11 to February 21, 1982.
Last year’s exhibition was a great success. Increased par-
ticipation from the alumni has been requested. Call or
write Leighton Davis, Director/Curator, or Sandra

Hamm, Curator/Administrative Assistant, at the Art’

Gallery (422-7727).

Grants Awarded

Thirteen faculty members at Saint Mary’s University
will receive Natural Science and Engineering Research
Council grants as a result of the 1981-82 NSERC com-
petition.

Those who have received the awards are:

NAME DEPARTMENT AWARD
Dr. P.S. Dixon Finance & $ 7,000
Management
Science
Dr. J. Dostal Geology 26,572
Dr. D. DuPuy Astronomy 10,450
Dr. C. Elson Chemistry 8,800
Dr. B. Hartnell Mathematics 4,180
Dr. D.G. Kabe Mathematics 7,049
Dr. M.T. Kiang Mathematics 1,450
Dr. R. Kruse Mathematics 3,000
Dr. I. Lenzer Psychology 5,000
Dr. G.F.
Mitchell/ Astronomy
Dr.J.L. Ginsburg  Chemistry 24,200
Dr. P. Scobey Mathematics 1,200
Dr. K. Vaughan Chemistry 12,500
Dr. G. Welch Astronomy 11,000

$122,401



Hong Kong

In March, Dr. Ozmon attended a meeting of the Com-
monwealth Universities in Hong Kong.

While there, the Hong Kong alumni hosted a recep-
tion and dinner in honor of Dr. and Mrs. Ozmon. This
event was attended by SS persons.

The major arrangements were made by Alfred Lam
(’80). Among the many who sent greetings back to Saint

Mary’s were: Vincent Wong (’79), Edmond H.F. Yu
(’77), Pauline Chan ('78), Tony S.M. Wong (*75), Simon
C.H. Chan, Cham Yau-Chung, Kelvin P.L. Leung, Dr.
Roy W.H. Wong, and Dr. Stephony Fong now prac-
ticing dentistry in Toronto who happened to be in Hong
Kong at the time.

Deaths Reported

Father P.J. (Hank) McCarthy of the Society of Jesus,
Toronto in April. Burial was in Pickering, Ontario.
Father Hank served as faculty member, Dean of Men,
athletic advisor and coach for sixteen years at Saint
Mary’s at the Windsor Street location.

'44. . .Roy M. Power on Monday, May 18, 1981 in the
Victoria General Hospital, Halifax. Funeral mass was at
Saint Mary’s Basilica.

’S9. . .Rodney Milliard suddenly of a heart attack April
23, 1981. Funeral mass at St. Joseph’s Church.

’42. . Jim Spruin April in Halifax. Brother of Doug.
Funeral mass from Saint Thomas Aquinas Church.

Clyde Myers (M.Ed. 1960) in Halifax June 1. Retired
Superintendent of Secondary Schools, Halifax City and
long time teacher at Queen Elizabeth High School.

Paul (Buff) Mahoney, (’31), SMU High School, in
Halifax on June 16, 1981. Funeral was from Saint
Theresa’s Church, Halifax. Brother of Peter (’59).
Another brother, Tom, is on the maintenance staff of the
Student Centre.

Southwestern Ontario

A meeting of the Southwestern Ontario Chapter of the
Alumni Association was held in late April at the home of
Jim Stewart.

Jim Stewart outlined the response to the questionnaire
sent to 455 alumni in the area.

A number of suggestions were put forward to improve
communication, including the forming of a telephone
network, maintaining increasing contact with the
university office, more frequent mailings from both this
group and from Halifax, and moving of themeetings to
points outside Toronto.

Guido Kelly and Phil Duffy are arranging for the next
meeting to be held in Hamilton in June.

The theme adopted is ‘“‘Bringing us together . . .
again” and it was suggested that this theme be in-
corporated into a national theme for the association.

The date for the annual dinner was set tentatively for
November 6, 1981. The chapter is aiming at attendance
of 100 or more.

Also discussed was the possibility of memorial awards
presented to the university from the Southwestern On-
tario chapter.

Long term objectives discussed were: Fund raising on
a larger scale; student recruitment; athletic recruitment;
career counselling; development of -a Southwestern
alumni directory.



2nd Annual
Tennis tournament

Mixed Doubles winners: Cindy Skinner and Ken Rear-
don ('76) second place; Ingrid Sketris and Kent Ritchie
('74) first place.

The 2nd Annual Tennis Tournament was held on June
20 at the Burnside Tennis Club. This event was very suc-
cessful with 30 alumni in attendance.

Artificial Surface

Work has begun on the installation of the artificial
surface at Huskie stadium. The bleachers on the east
side are being removed, the wooden fence nearest the
student centre is gone and test drilling is proceeding.

The synthetic surface, lighting and all-weather track
will hopefully be available in late September.

Meanwhile, a new floor is being installed in the Alum-
ni arena which will hopefully eliminate the difficulties
experienced with the irregular ice surface last winter.

Calgary Executive

Tom Thomson (’76) is the new president of the
Calgary branch. Other members of the branch are Scott
Dalley, Vice-President, and Jim Steeves, Secretary-
Treasurer.

Tom and his executive welcome contacts from alumni
in the area, either residents or transients. His address is
P.O. Box 5394, Station A, Calgary.

Golf Tournament

MONDAY—AUGUST 31
OAKFIELD GOLF AND COUNTRY CLUB
TEE OFF—12 NOON - 2:00 P.M.
RECEPTION - DINNER
PRESENTATION OF PRIZES
MC’s—Granville and Carl Kelly

$25.00 FOR GOLF AND DINNER,
OAKFIELD MEMBERS $15.00

REGISTRATION—BEFORE NOON
FRIDAY, AUGUST 21
WITH PAULA MCGRATH, ALUMNI OFFICE
(429-9780, ext. 113)

LIMITED REGISTRATION

September
Athletic Schedules

Women’s Field Hockey — Wednesday,
September 16
—Dalhousie—4:00
—Friday, September 25

—U.P.E.1.—4:00
Men’s Soccer — Saturday, September 19

—St. F.X.—2:00
Men’s Football— — Friday, September 11
EXHIBITION — Acadia—8:00

Alumni Skating

Alumni Skating will begin on Sunday, October 4.
Sessions are from 1:00 - 3:00 in the Alumni Arena. In-
dividuals 50¢, Families $1.00.

It appears that all Sundays in October and November
are available.

0’Byrne Named

Al Keith, Acting Director of Athletics, has announced
the appointment of Brian O’Byrne ('69) as varsity
hockey coach and arena manager. Brian served as a
coach on a part-time basis last season. He will leave his
position as Technical Director, Hockey Nova Scotia to
take up his new position in July.

Bob Boucher, successful varsity coach for years, has
decided to remain in Philadelphia as assistant coach
with the N.H.L. Flyers.



Keleher New President

Dr. Ken Ozmon, President of the University, with new
elected Alumni President Don Keleher and Past
President Rick Butler.

Don Keleher (D.E.’69, B.Sc.’70) is the 1981-82
President of the Alumni Association. Keleher, who was
elected by acclamation, replaces Rick Butler (’69).

The new executive members elected are: R.B.
Cameron, Jr. ('74); Karen Henderson (’75); Daniel Mc-
Carthy (*76); Donald Reardon (°57).

Non-Residents are R.E. (Dick) Franklin (’69) and
Ron Maloney (’56).

Board of Governors members are Ed Fitzpatrick (’53)
and Terry Sullivan (’68).

Retiring executive members are: Resident: Brian
Donovan (’75) and Brian O’Byrne (’69); M. Aileen
Carroll (’65) and Reg MacDougall (*62), Non-Resident;
and Board of Governors Joe Power (*58) and Bob Napier
(’51).

Dr. Harold (Babe) Beazley, Professor

Dr. Harold G. Beazley of the Faculty of Commerce
had conferred on him the title Professor Emeritus at the
Spring Convocation.

Dean of the Faculty for many years, Dr. Beazley built
the faculty both-in reputation and size. It is now the
largest in Eastern Canada.

PLEASE NOTE:

NEW PHONE NUMBER
FOR SAINT MARY'S
429-9780

ALUMNI OFFICE
EXTENSIONS—

113 o0r114

Snippets

continued

Mark Kent (’81), winner of the Alumni Medal at Con-
vocation, has been awarded a 1981 NSERC post-
graduate scholarship valued at $9500 per annum. He
has been offered a Teaching Assistantship at the Univer-
sity of Toronto.

Ed James (’73) is Principal of McAuley School,
McAuley, Manitoba.

Congratulations to Monsignor Colin Campbell (’52),
currently Chairman of the Board of Governors, who
celebrated the 25th anniversary of his ordination to the
priesthood on May 28. Among those attending the mass
and reception in Truro were Dr. and Mrs. Ozmon,
Fathers Hennessey, Stewart, Pianfetti and Murphy.

On June 10, Fathers Leonard Meehan (’35), Gerald
Mabey (’35), Harry Mitchell (°35), Joseph Mills (*37)
celebrated forty years of service to the Archdiocese.
Father Greg Murphy (’35), now deceased, was also a
classmate. All were ordained on June 7, 1941.

Willie Follett (°78), now living in Calgary, visited on
campus in May.

Edmond H.F. Yu (’77) is Resident Officer of the Hong
Kong and Shanghai Banking Corporation, Hong Kong.

Tony Wong (’75) is Deputy Managing Director for S.S.
Wong and Company, Hong Kong.

Sau-Hung Chu (’70) is a Chartered Accountant with
Fairwin Investment Company, Hong Kong.

Sarah A. MacDonald (*79) is Account Representative
with Eaton/Bay Financial Services in Halifax.

While in Waterloo, Ontario Mrs. Chard, Registrar, met
several former Saint Mary’s students and graduates.
Among these were: Donna Hobin (1976-79), Margaret
Campbell (1978-79), Donald “Elmo” Rankon (’78), and
Brian Cooper (°77), who is Director of Operations for the
Canadian Basketball League headquartered in Ham-
ilton, Ontario.

Richard McCarthy (*79) is working for the Department
of Energy, Mines and Resources in Ottawa.

Scott O. Zinck, Michael I.B. Spurr and Brian Owen
Johnston recently were involved in a Police Training
course in Halifax.

Born to Barb and Stephen Davies (*77) a daughter, Sara
Ashley, at Toronto on June 8, 1981.

Born to Derek (*76) and Kay (Maingot *75) Rostant a
son, Neil Anthony, in London, Ontario on June 1, 1981.
The Baptism will take place in Trinidad this August.

Gerry Van Tassel (*73), former Residence staffer, is a
Captain in the Army and has been posted to Germany
for three years.

Fred Spencer (’73) is the new proprietor of Fred’s Cafe
and Lounge in the Gulf Building, Quinpool and Robie,
here in Halifax.
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Michael Dempter (’78) is General Manager of Support
Services for D.S.S. Superannuation Directorate in Mon-
cton, N.B.

Arthur W. Collins (’63) has been promoted to Full Com-
mander and has taken command of the Navy Reserve
Center at Fort Schulyer, Bronx, N.Y.

David A. Gray (’75) is Agency Development Assistant
for Crown Life Insurance Company, Toronto, Ontario.

Congratulations to Mike Baker (*74) of Toronto on his
appointment as Director, Small Business Development
Branch, Ministry of Industry and Tourism.

Robert E. Deveau (*71) is a PMI Customs Inspector
working in Lunenburg, N.S.

Douglas Jarvis (’75) is teaching at Gordon Bell Junior
High in Cole Harbour, Dartmouth, N.S.

John Paul Poirier (’74) is a Chartered Accountant
working in Germany for three years. He visited on cam-
pus recently.

Owen Joseph L. Makoon-Singh (’68) visited on campus
in June. He is Industrial Relations Officer with Trinidad
TESORO.

Wally Kozak (’70) is living in Scarborough and is
working with Pepsi-Cola sales.

Jim Noah (’63) is a teacher with the Metro Toronto
Separate School Board.

Henrietta Mann (’72) is a graduate student in Geology at
the University of Western Ontario.

Arnie Lukas (’73) is a teacher with the Toronto Board of
Education.

Earl Burke (’45) is a Professor of Electrical Engineering
at the University of Toronto.

Bruce Bishop (’79) is a student at the Ontario College of
Art.

Jim Dimitroff (°71) is the Proprietor of a restaurant in
the Toronto area.

Harvey Sazunic (’°69) is a teacher in Islington, Ontario.
He and Doreen have a daughter Nicole, 3 1/2 years.

Mark LaRose (’68) is a lawyer practicing in Welland,
Ontario.

F. Gerry Leahey (’35) is now retired and living in Toron-
to.

Father Fred Crowe, former faculty member and
" honorary degree recipient, is a professor of Theology at
Regis College (Toronto School of Theology).
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By M.J. O’Donnell, S.J.

ppefs

Gordon (’74) and Mary Jane Fumerton (Boland) (’73)
are proud parents of their second child, Leah Jane, born
February 25, 1981 in Dartmouth.

Doug Abbass (’77) and Philomena Madden of Grand
Falls, Newfoundland are to be married on July 4, 1981.
Doug is presently teaching in Goose Bay, Labrador.

Ronald “Moose” LeBlanc (’56) has been promoted to
Lt. Colonel and has taken command of the 8th Canadian
Hussars (Princess Louise) (Militia) Regiment, headquar-
tered in Moncton, N.B. with Squadrons in Moncton,
Sussex and Sackville, N.B. In ‘civilian’ life he is an
Associate Professor of Social Work at the Université de
Moncton.

Kathleen B. Richardson (’76) married Lt. Siegfried
Prager May 2, 1981. She now works for the Department
of Health (Nova Scotia Government).

Ian P. Mackin, Jr. (’76) received his C.A. and has been
admitted as a member of the Alberta Institute of Char-
tered Accountants.

W.P. Lam (’62) is Professor and Chairman of the Depar-
tment of Accounting, University of Windsor.

Dan Lamey (’74) is Executive Director of the Association
of Kinsmen Clubs. He is living in Kitchener.

Bill Addley (’64) is a Jesuit priest stationed in Toronto.

Mike Quinn (’74) is with General Motors of Canada in
St. Catharines. Daughter Kelly, who many will remem-
ber, is now 11. A son Sean, six, has been added.

Peter R. Young (’61) is living in Milton, Ontario with
wife and four daughters. He is Director of Mer-
chandising and Advertising with the Oshawa Group.

Ian D.K. Henderson (’80), whose home is in
Mississauga, is enrolled in the law school at Windsor.
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